FLORA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD MEETING
MONDAY, JANUARY 13, 2025


CALL TO ORDER:  President Maralee Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, January 13, 2025.

PRESENT:  Maralee Johnson, Jon Akers, Joe Gilliland, Kari Warren, Rebecca Stocke and Director Angela Garrett, as well as Assistant Director, Tina McCormack.  Absent:  Karen Briscoe, Joe McCoy, Robbin Dickey, Doug Mack

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS:  Matt Pyatt, Edward Jones Financial Adviser 

CORRESPONDENCE:  None.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: A motion was made by Joe Gilliland to accept the minutes as presented for the December 2024 meeting. The motion was seconded by Becky Stocke. The motion passed unanimously.

TREASURER’S REPORT:
 -Review of financial reports and bank statements.

A motion to accept the treasurer’s report, as presented, for the November 2024 and December 2024 meetings was made by Kari Warren and seconded by Rebecca Stocke. The motion passed unanimously.

Note: a quorum was not reached at the December 2024 meeting. That is the reason that the trustees voted during the January 2025 library board meeting.

LIBRARY DIRECTOR’S REPORT: We did not have a quorum in December.  Checks were signed and sent out; but no other business was voted on.  I have added December’s agenda to the January meeting.

We had a disappointing Family Reading Night in November, only 2 children attended.  It seems that there were other events in town that night.

The Children’s Christmas party was December 7.  We were very pleased with the turnout of 35 children and 20 adults and a service dog in training (he was the calmest and best behaved being who attended). Mr. & Mrs. Santa Claus arrived at 1 pm and Robin Brooks told stories and did crafts afterwards.

They started the setup for the Christmas event on Wednesday and our parking lot wasn’t returned to normal until the next Tuesday.  No one complained to us about our closing early on Friday and not opening on Saturday.  We have heard many complimentary words about the Christmas decorations and music.

We have been notified that the ILA has arranged for all public libraries to have an Amazon Business Prime account at no cost.  Normally we would be charged $1,299 for this account.  I have already signed up for ours.

Due to the winter storm last week the library was closed on Monday the 6th   and closed early the rest of the week.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:     None

PAYMENT OF BILLS:     A motion was made by Joe Gilliland, and seconded by Jon Akers to approve payment of the bills. The motion passed unanimously.

[bookmark: _GoBack][bookmark: _Hlk188882894]UNFINISHED BUSINESS: Reinvestment of a soon-to-be matured CD, June 2025, was discussed with Matt Pyatt, Edward Jones financial adviser. Joe Gilliland made a motion to approve putting the $27,000 into a 12-month CD at 4% accumulating interest. Jon Akers seconded the motion. Motion was approved unanimously. Chapters 12 & 13 of “Serving Our Public” were discussed, completing the requirements of the annual per capita grant by the State of Illinois.

NEW BUSINESS: Digitization project of newspaper and local history was discussed. Closing dates for 2025. A motion was made to approve by Joe Gilliland and seconded by Rebecca Stocke. The motion passed unanimously.

EXECUTIVE SESSION (when needed):  None
  
UPCOMING MEETINGS /EVENTS OPEN:  None

ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting concluded at 7:59 p.m.

Submitted by Tina McCormack for Karen Briscoe (absent) 01/13/2025
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